Minutes of St. Michael’s, Newark, New York Parish Council meeting of June 20, 2022.
In attendance:  Fr. Felicjan, Fr. Mike, Bob Hegeman, Henry Banker, Gayle Addyman, Peg Hartman, June Sherman, Braydan Sherman, Carmella Owen, Sue Joslyn, and new members Judy Bouwens, Johnathan Umadhay, and Dan Doyle.
Opening Prayer:  Gayle Addyman
Welcomed new members, and each introduced themselves and told a little bit about themselves and their time with St. Michael’s.  Current members introduced themselves by name and how long had been on Parish Council.
Carmella passed around name and address list for any corrections, and to mark if interested in Greeter Ministry and if so, which mass.
Adjourned for dinner
Minutes:  Peg moved to approve May minutes and Gayle seconded.  Passed and carried.
Fr. Felicjan Update:
Bishops visit on June 12th was very nice.  Mass and blessing of the renovated church.  He even stayed for the chicken BBQ and greeted people in attendance.
Dishwasher in church hall kitchen is broken.  $1500 to repair and $4000-4500 to purchase a new one.
Buffalo trip was a great experience.  Visited Basilica and Lady Fatima Shrine.  Would like to do more trips like this one.
This is Eucharistic Year.
Fr. Felicjan meeting with Deanery.
CMA:  $1,000 less next year ($39,000).  We made about 88% of our goal this year.
Old Business:
Chicken BBQ/Picnic:  Sold 192 tickets and 8 we paid for for guests (Fr. Felicjan, Fr. Mike, Bishop, etc.)
Had a problem with the chicken.  Many people had to take it home to cook it because it was not done.  No one complained.  Gentleman who Nana’s has cook the chicken was shown the chicken.  Needless to say, Nana’s won’t be using him anymore.  Nana’s will be offering 15% discount tickets to those who bought tickets.  One discount per person, not per ticket.  They will be available after masses for the next two weeks.
Carmella:  A little background on the Buffalo trip.  No one from Parish Council was able to attend.  It was a wonderfully beautiful trip.  Much comradery and laughs as well.  It was well worth the trip and would do it again.
Kneelers:  Upholsterer in Canandaigua is working on them.  Will be using pine boards, thicker padding, and vinyl covering.  As he gets some done, we will pick them up.  Don’t know if we will install them as we get them or all at once.  Carmella talked to them this past week.  They have had the materials for a while but had other projects.
Martha Ministry:  Trying to get it back together with new people.  John Addyman is interested in heading it up, but not until dishwasher is fixed.  He has met with Dolly & Molly.  Refrigerator is fixed.  We are offering families use of the hall.  They just have to provide everything themselves.
Food Cupboard:  Food Pantry is responsible to be sure everything is within its expiration date and to be sure it is supplied.  At this point, everything has to be canned goods, no glass.  Mention was made about possibility of bread and rolls.
Dan Doyle mentioned garden produce.  There was also mention about diapers.
Father’s Day Pens:  We have 3 boxes left.  Will save for next year.
Cleaning out the garage:  It was to be done after the picnic, but weather wasn’t cooperative.  June stated that we don’t know when that is going to happen.  Joann and Gayle are willing to help.  It all depends on what we are going to keep and what we are going to get rid of.  There are a couple refrigerators that aren’t in bad shape and 2 freezers that are brand new that were donated and never used.  The rest are junk.  We are not going to be having a festival again, so where will we use these things?  They can all be recycled and can check with Mitch.  Can take them to ALPCO.  Bob has a trailer they will fit on.
New Business:
Elevator problem.  We need to put a DON’T TOUCH THE DOOR sign on it.  The elevator people told us that you can’t get stuck on this elevator – Wrong!
After June, there will be no altar servers for 8:15 mass, and only one for 10:30.
We will start having the gifts brought up to the altar again.  It will be done by the family for whom the mass is being said.  If no one from that family is present, then others may bring up the gifts.
Peg asked about the $2000 funds.  June stated that any that was not used would go the to the general fund.
Fr. Mike spoke about the gentlemen in Clyde who is putting together youth group and would like to see if he would be interested in doing the same for Newark.  We need something for the youth in Newark.  The money could be used for that.
Election of Officers:
We need a Chairman, Vice Chairman and Secretary for the coming year.  All 3 slots need to be filled.  Vice Chair not a big duty – fill in for Chair.  This past year, that only had to happen once.  Chair has to put agenda together and attend Finance Council which meets quarterly.  Secretary takes and distributes minutes
Sue Joslyn volunteered to be Secretary.
Gayle Addyman volunteered as Vice Chair and Judy Bouwens volunteered to be Chairman “if people are nice to me”.
We try to keep meetings to an hour.
Next meeting, September 6 at 6:30 p.m.
Meeting closed with prayer from Bob Hegeman

Respectfully Submitted,
Sue Joslyn, Secretary

